
 

 

 

 

 

Circular No. 12/02-2024 

               Dated: 28.02.2024 

To          

All Affiliated State Units - AFI 

Dear Colleagues, 

In continuation to our earlier circular in which it was  informed that the Selection 

Committee has only right to select the state team and no one else from the State 

Association has the right to select the state team.  It is, therefore, decided that the 

date of the meeting of the Selection Committee of the state must be informed to 

AFI well in advance and arrangement for the virtual attendance of the AFI 

representative who will only present during the meeting without any interference in 

the proceedings  but only to see that the team has been properly selected by the 

Selection Committee and report of the same should be forwarded to AFI.  No entry 

will be accepted in case AFI representative is not present virtually in the meeting.  

This has been done to ensure  that the Selection Committee of the State 

Association must work independently and transparently. 

Regards 

 

Ravinder Chaudhry 

Secretary, AFI 


